
  

 
 

Dear Bothers of Council 11187, 
 

I hope this newsletter finds you well during the dog days of summer.  Woof Woof. I would like to personally thank all those 
who walked in the July Fourth Parade. We had 21 (+one) people of which 11 were Knights.  We passed out over 2500 small 
4x6 flags along the parade route but ran out in the last 1/4 mile.  They were very popular with the little kids.  We also passed 
out the traditional mini tootsie rolls-same result none left by the end of the route.  Brother Jason Heitmeyer drove the truck 
pulling the trailer that was carrying our Vintage yellow signboard advertising the Summer Festival.  It was a patriotic day 
with all the red, white, and blue just about everywhere if you did not get a chance to see it.  Jason's daughter Brie was in 
front of the truck driving a shiny blue corvette that turned heads every time she revved the engine.  We also passed out  
almost 2000 festival flyers and car show information.  Most of the entire parade route was packed with our community  
thoroughly enjoying this wonderful day.  In case you are wondering what the (+one) means, here is why I put it that way.  
We had a family walk and the mother was 7 months pregnant.  She said she had a blast. 
 

Thanks to Werner, Wayne, and Mark for their valuable Float decorating skills down at Pick Central.  And a special thanks to 
the little candy throwers who were the pride of the float. 
 

Please consider serving in one of the multitudes of ways next week during the Festival. Sign-up sheets are in Herman Hall. 
The success will depend on what we all contribute.  Many have already put in hours, if not weeks, in planning and  
preparation. 
 

Remember, where there is a need-there is a Knight! 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Francis Wilamosky,  
Grand Knight 
614.561.1961 
grandknight@kofc11187.com 
 

PS.  If you are interested in becoming the council's public relations chairperson, then please contact me at your earliest  
convenience. 

 
 
 
 
 

www.kofc11187.com 

Seton Festival and Car Show 
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600 Hill Road North,  1 August 2022 
Pickerington, Ohio 43147 Volume 29, Issue 10 

Chancellor’s Corner 
 

Loving Unlovable People 
 

In Matthew 5:43-48, Jesus talks about loving your enemies, and praying for those that persecute you.  While many of 
us probably haven’t been persecuted for our religious beliefs, we have confronted the difficulty of loving, or, working 
with people that we don’t care for and don’t identify with.  We may even conjure up some level of hate, even  
despising them.  And it doesn’t have to be someone outside your  
family. 
 

We can easily love loveable people like your grandmother, or a small child that is cute.  That takes no real effort at all 
on our part.  It’s easy, and comfortable. 
 

But as the bible verse states, the sun rises on all people, and it rains on all people, no matter if they are good or bad, 
loveable or not.  Our challenge is to recognize that Jesus loves us all, and that we should love each other as we love 
ourselves. 
 

Raymond Ganem 
Chancellor 
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  Membership Meeting Notes - July 13, 2022  
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky called the meeting to order at 7:05 
pm with the Opening Ode and Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

Roll Call of Officers: Missing were the Chaplain, Chancellor, and 
Lecturer, all excused.  Ralph Blamer motioned to approve the minutes 
from last month’s meeting, Wayne Patterson 2nd.  Voted upon and 
passed. 
 

Of the Year Award:  Past Grand Knight Thom Laughery presented 
Father Ondrey with the “Clergy of the Year” certificate and gift card. 
 

Chaplains Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Membership and Reading of Applications:  Tim Lee is not able to 
log into the Supreme web site to obtain membership information,  
however, Frank Hare reported we currently have 233 members, 7  
inactive, 11 Honorary, and 33 Honorary Life. 
 

Grand Knight’s Report:  GK Francis Wilamosky mentioned the let-
ter he received from JoEllen Gohr, Board President of the Bishop  
Griffin Center thanking our Council for our $XXX donation; our 
Council will have 5 masses said for Deacon Greg Waybright; he and 
DGK Dick Petersen will be attending the State Tour Meeting at 6:15 
pm on 7/15/22 at St. Peter’s in Worthington; Dustin Goodchild will be 
providing an update on his Campus Ministry this evening at 7:45 pm; 
thanked the Knights who participated in the Pickerington July 4th  
parade, good time; and the new District Deputy has not been  
announced so has no update on the Installation of Officers for FY 
2022/23. 
 

Chancellor Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Treasurer Report:  DJ Murphy sent out the financial report to the 
officers and program chairs, let him know if there are any questions or 
if anyone wants a copy, entries have been properly reconciled.  Has 
closed out Fraternal Year 2021/2022 financials and sent information to 
the Tax Accountant.  Year end audit by the Trustees will be conducted 
on 7/19/22. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare reported the first two bills 
for the new fraternal year, yearly per capita for the State is $XXX and 
Supreme is $XXX; filed the report listing the Officers for FY 2022/23 
with Supreme. 
 

Advocate:  Mark Decker is in the process of updating the By-Laws for 
the Council and will have something to present at the August meeting. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight:  DGK Dick Petersen reported on the  
Memorial Stone Plagues, should receive 4 name plagues on 7/18/22 to 
complete the old one and then 6 name plagues later for the new one, 
cost is $XXX each. 
 

Trustee Report:  Wayne Patterson stated the Trustees will be  
conducting an audit on 7/19/22. 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree:  Wayne Patterson reported on the  
Honor Guard for Deacon Greg Waybright’s showing and funeral; new 
Master announcement will be coming soon, the Assembly will be 
making a donation to “Honor Flight” to Washington DC for Veterans; 
200 tickets at $10 each have been printed for the Raffle for Veterans, 
will have them at the August meeting.  Next Assembly meeting is 
7/20/22, Ice Cream social at 6:45 pm, meeting at 7:30 pm. 
 

Report on Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich has sent in the Columbia Report 
that was due on 6/30/22. 
 

Community Director:  Dan M. Murphy reported that at the recent 
Fairfield County 211 meeting for the Hope Committee that they have 
enough baby formula and diapers. 
 

Youth Director:  Al Klucznski is working with Barb Serrano on  
putting together a plan for our Council youth support for the upcoming 
FY. 

 

Family Director:  Absent, no report. 
 

Right To Life:  Mike Gohr is waiting for the new Chairperson that 
replaced Vicki Chinnock to have the next meeting.  
 

Seton Fall Festival:  Frank Hare mentioned that the sign up sheets for 
the Fall Festival will be coming out soon, there are 1,800 hours slots 
available, please volunteer as workers are needed. 
 

Car Show:  Jesus Garcia reported that the Car Show committee are 
looking for sponsors, trophies have been ordered, entry fee is $15, to 
be held on Sunday, 8/14/22 during the Seton Fall Festival. 
 

Unfinished Business: 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to donate up to $XXX to 
the Parish to purchase new vestments, stoles, and Eucharistic supplies, 
2nd by Dan Murphy, decided to table as more information is needed at 
this time as Wayne is working with Father Leo to get an itemized list. 
 

Since a budget has not yet been established for fraternal year 2022/23, 
the following motions were tabled and will be discussed at the August 
membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:   Ray Ganem made a motion to donate $XXX to support 
Dustin Goodchild’s Campus Ministry program at St. Thomas  
University in St. Paul, MN, 2nd by Dan Murphy, discussion and voting 
will occur at the 7/13/22 membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Jesus Garcia on behalf of DJ Murphy made a motion to 
spend up to $XXX to update the QuickBooks accounting software  
program for the Council’s Treasurer, 2nd by Wayne Patterson,  
discussion and voting will occur at the 7/13/22 membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to spend up to $XXX to 
purchase a new grill to replace the current one, split the cost with the 
parish, 2nd by Mark Decker, discussion and voting will occur at the 
7/13/22 membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:   Dan M. Murphy made a motion to donate up to $XXX to 
the PDHC (Pregnancy Decision Health Center) located at 1590 E. 
Main St. in Lancaster that provides services/resources for women, 2nd 
by Bob Coholich, discussion and voting will occur at the 7/13/22 
membership meeting. 
 

New Business:  None 
 

Field Agent Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

District Deputy Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Brothers in Need:  Al Klucznski, Sandra Blamer, Kenneth Payne 
(RIP), Deacon Greg Waybright (RIP), Maureen Patterson, Carrie 
Ebert, Jeff Samborsky, Tricia Bliss, Doreen Pant, Timmy Robinson & 
family, Emmanuel Lee’s residence application, Carissa Sabelhause, 
Sarah Rigsby, Shannon Cremons, Neil Ferguson, John Petersen, Lloyd 
Staffer, Allie Awbrey, Mike Armstrong, Mike Croyle, Rick Douglas, 
and Jeff & Mary Gardner’s daughter (RIP). 
 

Lecturer Report:  GK Francis Wilamosky read the prepared Lecturer 
Report by Steve Blevins pertaining to what God called St. Joseph to do 
in the Gospels was extremely important and that what matters is that 
we let God work through us, even working through the smallest of 
works we do for one another. 
 

Dustin Goodchild gave the Council an update on his first year of  
campus ministry “Saint Paul Outreach” at St. Thomas University in  
St. Paul, MN.   He shared his experience in building friendships with 
young people to lead them to grow in their faith and to Jesus.  He  
appreciates our Council’s support and if anyone has any questions or 
what they do, or wanting to make a donation, please contact him at 
(614) 769-4440 or email him at dustin.goodchild@spo.org. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued on page 3) 
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Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky officially closed the meeting at 8:00 
pm with the Closing Ode.  Next Business Planning Meeting is  
scheduled for July 26th at 6:30 pm and Membership Meeting is  
scheduled for August 3rd at 7:00 pm. 
 

Business Planning Meeting Notes - July 26, 2022  
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky called the meeting to order at 6:35 
pm with a prayer and reciting  “The 50-50-90 Rule: Anytime you have 
a 50-50 chance of getting something right, there’s a 90% probability 
you’ll get it wrong” by Andy Rooney. 
 

Grand Knight:  GK Francis Wilamosky reported on the tentative 
budget for fraternal year starting 7/1/22 that was discussed and revised 
at the Officers meeting on 7/19/22.  The Anniversary/Retreat event 
with a theme of “Reflect Back, Look Forward” is scheduled for  
Saturday, 10/15/22, with Tim Bowie, George Bartos, Al Kluczynski, 
and John Heppner volunteering to serve on the planning committee, if 
anyone else is interested, please let him know.  Received an email 
from Michael Redmon, Life Program Coordinator for St. John XXIII 
Council, seeking volunteers to assist the Special Olympics softball 
tournament in Hillard on 8/21/22 from 8 am to 5 pm, if interested, 
please email Michael.redmond40@gmail.com.  Received a brochure 
from our Field Agent, Mike Dippold, pertaining to money market 
funds that the Knights offer paying 5% to 7%.  Brother Larry  
Albanese’s wife, Ginger Rose, recently passed away.  Looking for 
someone to help order shirts and find a new vendor for long sleeve 
shirts.  Looking for someone to take over the role of Public Relations, 
someone to assist Tim Lee on Membership, someone to assist Mike 
Gohr on Life.  Suggest that next year our Council becomes a Sponsor 
for the Seton Festival.  Supreme suggest that the Grand Knight,  
Program Director, Family Director, and Community Director attend 
the “Safe Environment Training” program.  Would like to see all 
Brothers go through the “Protecting God’s Children” program, Brother 
Rob McKee has volunteered to present this 2-hour 15 minute program 
at Seton.  
 

Deputy Grand Knight:  DGK Dick Petersen is seeking volunteers to 
help rub pork butts on 8/10/22 and pull pork on 8/11/22 for the Seton 
Festival.  Has received 4 of 5 engraved name plagues for the Memorial 
Stone, could be 6 months out to get the other 6 name plagues. 
 

Chaplain Report:  Father Leo stated that the Knights were well  
represented at the recent alter server training and the Knights  
participation in Parish activities is great. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  DJ Murphy stated that the Trustees have  
completed the semi-annual audit, found everything in order.  Has sent 
information to our accountant to file tax return for the Council. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare, no report. 
 

Membership:   Tim Lee reported that he should now have access to 
the web site to obtain membership information again. 
 

Trustees Report:  Jesus Garcia reported the Trustees completed the 
semi-annual audit. 
 

 Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Absent, no report. 
 

Community Director:   Thom Laughery will be taking over as  
Director from Dan M. Murphy for this fraternal year. 
 

Youth Director:  Al Kluczynski is waiting to get with Barb Serrano to 
work on what programs we need to support. 
 

Unfinished Business:  Since a budget has not yet been established for 
fraternal year 2022/23, the following motions were tabled and will be 
discussed at the August membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:   Ray Ganem made a motion to donate $XXX to support 
Dustin Goodchild’s Campus Ministry program at St. Thomas  

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 2) University in St. Paul, MN, 2nd by Dan Murphy, discussion and voting 
will occur at the 7/13/22 membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Jesus Garcia on behalf of DJ Murphy made a motion to 
spend up to $100 to update the QuickBooks accounting software  
program for the Council’s Treasurer, 2nd by Wayne Patterson,  
discussion and voting will occur at the 7/13/22 membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to spend up to $XXX to 
purchase a new grill to replace the current one, split the cost with the 
parish, 2nd by Mark Decker, discussion and voting will occur at the 
7/13/22 membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:   Dan M. Murphy made a motion to donate up to $XXX to 
the PDHC (Pregnancy Decision Health Center) located at 1590 E. 
Main St. in Lancaster that provides services/resources for women, 2nd 
by Bob Coholich, discussion and voting will occur at the 7/13/22 
membership meeting. 
 

Francis Wilamosky will check with the District Deputy for a date for 
the installation of Officers for fraternal year GK 2022/2023. 
 

New Business:  
 

MOTION:  DJ Murphy made a motion to approve the Budget for  
fraternal year 2022/2023, 2nd by Ray Ganem, discussion and voting 
will occur at the 8/3/22 membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Frank Hare made a motion to spend up to $XXX from the 
Capital Benefits Fund to purchase a new ice cube machine, 2nd by 
Thom Laughery, discussion and voting will occur at the 8/3/22  
membership meeting. 
 

GK Francis Wilamosky received an invitation from the Pickerington 
Lions Club to have the Knights participate in their Labor Day Parade, 
discussion occurred, and decided not to. 
 

Membership Booth at the Seton Festival was discussed, could set up a 
table in the PAC lobby or near the Seton Evangelization, RICA,  
Walking with Purpose information tables. 
 

GK Francis Wilamosky will write an article for the next Newsletter 
clarifying the protocol for submitting motions that need to be voted 
upon. 
 

For fraternal year 2021/2022 our Council did not obtain Star  
recognition even though we completed all required programs, fell 
short on reaching the 12 new members and 10 new insurance members 
requirement. 
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky officially closed the meeting at 8:05 
pm with prayer.  Membership Meeting is scheduled for August 3rd at 
7 pm, rosary will be prayed at 6:30 pm. 
 

Vince Pulles, 
Recorder 
recorder@kofc11187.com 
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Information Update:  Council 11187 is always trying to improve the communications aspect of our group.  We rely on email to get 
the message out quickly, but we also need your address and phone number.  Please fill out the form and either email it to me or place 
it in the KofC mailbox in the office. My email is jvlag3@ameritech.net 

Name:   

              

Address:   

              

City:     State:   Zip:   

              

Phone:     Cell:   

              

Email:             

              

Alt Email:             

For more information on Pro-Life Activities 
 

Email us at prolife@usccb.org 
Pro-Life Activities 

3211 4th Street, N.E., 
Washington DC 20017-1194 

(202) 541-3000 

2022 Knight Cruise 
 

We are in the process of organizing the car show that will be held in 
conjunction with the Seton Parish Festival on August 14th.  If you 
would like to be involved, the next meeting will be June 15th at the 
shelter house. 
 

Meetings: 
 

August   3:  6:00 PAC/Shelter 
August 10:  6:30 TBD 
 

The Car Show Crew 

Volunteer Opportunity 
 

I am the Life program coordinator for St John the 23rd, Council 
16561. 
 

We are going to support the Special Olympics this next year and there 
is a softball tournament on 21 August that needs some volunteers. 
This is a Sunday.  The time requested for volunteers is 8am-5pm but 
volunteers can came and go in much shorter shifts that fit their  
timeline.  They need 5-10 volunteers. 
 

Thanks, 
 

Michael Redmon 
Life program coordinator 
Saint Angelo Giuseppe Roncalli Council 16561 

FORE!!!  Seton Open is Back!!! 
 

Great news! 
 

The Seton Open is back for it’s 31st year!  We 
have set it for the traditional last Sunday in August 
which is the 28th.  Entry fee is $75 per golfer.   
Non -golfers can attend the dinner for $12 - adults 
and $6 - under 12 yo. 
 

Shotgun start at 1 PM at Pine Hills GC in Carroll, OH with dinner and 
door prizes at the Seton PAC afterward. 
 

We need at least 25 foursomes to make the event a success so please 
ask all your friends and family.  In the spirit that Fr. Steve started this 
outing we are there for fellowship and fun. 
 

The Ministers of Golf will be in the gathering space with sign-up 
sheets or you may reserve your foursome by calling either Dick  
Petersen - (614) 981-2761 or Bob Blades - (614) 581-3301. 
 

Richard Petersen 

jpetersen@att.net 
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Financial Procedures 
 

From time to time we need a refresher on Council procedures, so we 
set the “wayback” machine to a past article. 
 

This article will attempt to clarify the financial procedures that have 
caused some past confusion and to explain some changes that will ena-
ble the Council to fully comply with directives from other  
authorities and to improve the Council’s financial accountabilities. 
 

Budgets versus Authority to Spend 
 

These items are separate processes.  One has NO impact on the other. 
Budgets are used to guide the Council’s financial operations during the 
current year, while “authority to spend” is an approval process whether 
an item is included or not included in the budget.  Including an item in 
the budget is NOT approval to spend unless it has been presented to the 
membership. 
 

If you are one who routinely spends money on a particular item or 
event, i.e., chairperson, you may be asked to provide input into the 
planning for the budget; nevertheless, you must request membership 
approval to actually spend the money. 
 

There are limited exceptions to this requirement.  Our administrative 
cost are not voted on, this includes payments to Supreme and State 
Chapters for “per capita” and related membership expenses, etc. 
 

All other expenditures will require membership approval before  
encumbering the funds. If it is a recurring expenditure, e.g., first  
Saturday, postage, meeting refreshments these expenses should be ap-
proved an annual basis and presented to the membership before hand.  
The budget process provides and excellent vehicle to track  
expenditures against the approved amount and will quickly hi-lite when 
an approved amount is exceeded and additional approval is  
required. 
 

Non-anticipated expenses must be approved as the need arises. 
 

No expenditures will be reimbursed without membership approval. 
 

It is worth noting that exact amounts are not necessary for approval.  A 
“not to exceed” amount is acceptable. 
 

All requests for reimbursement of previously approved expenditures 
must be presented with a “Request for Reimbursement” form, which 
can be found on the web page, along with appropriate receipts. The 
form must be signed by the Knight making the expenditure and, for 
those events having multiple chairpersons; the form must be signed by 
all chairpersons.  Requests should be presented in a timely manner and 
not left to accumulate. We will do our best to make  
reimbursement within 2 weeks of receiving the request. 
 

Receipts and Deposits 
 

All receipts and deposits must be processed through the Financial  
Secretary.  No exceptions!  The Financial Secretary will take  
possession of all receipts and deposits and will make himself available 
accordingly or will provide prior delegation.  In the event that prior 
arrangements can not be made with the Financial Secretary to take pos-
session, minimally, the Financial Secretary will be notified that a de-
posit has been made and the deposit receipt will be delivered to him.  If 
the deposit is a night drop, a copy of the deposit form and a breakdown 
of the deposit by denomination will be presented to the Secretary prior 
to his contacting the bank.  Night deposit bags and deposit forms are 
available from the Financial Secretary. 

Steps for Council Approval of Expenditures 
 

We try to keep things simple and workable for everyone, so we came 
up with this process.  Following this will allow things to move in a 
forward manner. 

 

1.  Identify which Council Program your expense is related to. 
 

 Note:  This newsletter contains the directors/chairman  
associated with each area 

 

2.  Discuss your expenditure with that Program Director. 
 

3.  The Program Director decides if they want to spend their 
budgeted funds.  If not, and they feel it is worthwhile, they 
can discuss with another Director about partnering. 

 

4.  The expenditure is then presented at the officer's planning 
meeting by the Director.  If the Director cannot attend, an 
email or phone discussion must occur with the GK.  GK can 
then present.   

 

5.  Proper RFR and motion procedures must be followed. 
 

6.  The expenditure is then presented at the Membership meeting 
and voted on. 

 

 NOTE:  Any expenditure brought up at the membership  
meeting will be tabled until presented at the Officer’s  
Planning meeting 
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  Officers 
     

officers@kofc11187.com 
     

Chaplain  Fr. Leo Connolly (6**) 833-0482 chaplain@kofc11187.com 
Grand Knight  Francis Wilamosky (6**) 561-1961 grandknight@kofc11187.com  

Deputy Grand Knight  Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 981-2761 deputygrandknight@kofc11187.com 

Chancellor  Raymond Ganem (6**) 214-8037 chancellor@kofc11187.com 
Advocate  Mark Decker (6**) 204-7701 advocate@kofc11187.com  

Financial Secretary  Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 financialsecretary@kofc11187.com 
Treasurer  Dan J. Murphy (6**) 860-9488 treasurer@kofc11187.com  
Recorder  Vince Pulles (6**) 321-4395 recorder@kofc11187.com 
Warden  Jay Oconer (6**) 916-6529 warden@kofc11187.com  

Inside Guard  Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0517 insideguard@kofc11187.com 
Outside Guard  Kelly Sabelhaus (8*1*2) 346-9616 outsideguard@kofc11187.com 
3 Year Trustee  Thom Laughery, PGK (6**) 837-3623 

trustees@kofc11187.com 2 Year Trustee  Jesus Garcia, PGK (6**) 256-9809 
1 Year Trustee  Wayne Patterson, PGK (6**) 833-0980 

Lecturer  Steven Blevins (6**) 307-9901 lecturer@kofc11187.com  
     

Chapter Representative 
 Wayne Patterson, PGK (6**) 833-0980 

chapterreps@kofc11187.com 
 Shawn Roberts (6**) 397-5798 

Degree Team  Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0517 degreeteam@kofc11187.com 
Historian  TBA   

     

District Deputy     
Insurance Agent  Mark Dippold (6**) 847-0649 michael.dippold@kofc.org 

     

Directors 
     

directors@kofc11187.com 
     

Church Director  Wayne Patterson, PGK (6**) 833-0980 churchdirector@kofc11187.com 
Community Director  Thom Laughery, PGK (6**) 837-3623 communitydirector@kofc11187.com 

Council Director  Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 981-2761 councildirector@kofc11187.com 
Family Director  Charles Slaby (6**) 381-5006 familydirector@kofc11187.com 

Membership Director 
 Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0517 

membership@kofc11187.com  
   

Program Director  
Robert Coholich (4*1*9) 615-2202 

programdirector@kofc11187.com 
  

Youth Director  Albert Kluczynski (6**) 832-3267 
youthdirector@kofc11187.com  

    
Squires    squires@kofc11187.com 

Technical Director  Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0517 technicaldirector@kofc11187.com 
Culture of Life  Andrew Reitz (6**) 397-4102 

cultureoflife@kofc11187.com  

Lifee 

 Michael Gohr (6**) 920-4716 
Committees 

     

chairs@kofc11187.com 
          

Benevolent Committee  Jesus Garcia, PGK (6**) 256-9809 benevolent@kofc11187.com 
Capital Benefits  Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 capitalbenefit@kofc11187.com 

Marketing    marketing@kofc11187.com 
Memorial Committee  Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 981-2761 memorial@kofc11187.com 

Publicity  Francis Wilamosky (6**) 561-1961 publicrelations@kofc11187.com 
     

Fundraising 
     

Blue Coats  Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 981-2761 rjpetersen@att.net 
Car Show  Jesus Garcia, PGK (6**) 256-9809 jvlag3@charter.net 

Charity Tickets     
Cinnamon Rolls  Charles Slaby (6**) 381-5006 slaby@msn.com 

Fish Fry  Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 fishfry@kofc11187.com 
Free Throw  Mike Yost (6**) 562-3798 mikeynd@yahoo.com 
Measure Up  Francis Nappo (7*1*9) 291-2966 francis.nappo@gmail.com 

Pancake Breakfast  Karl Shuster (6**) 833-9935 karl@karlshuster.com 
St Patrick's  Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 981-2761 rjpetersen@att.net 

Wives' Appreciation  Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 981-2761 rjpetersen@att.net 
     

mailto:officers@kofc11187.com
mailto:michael.dippold@kofc.org
mailto:directors@kofc11187.com
mailto:technicaldirector@kofc11187.com
mailto:chairs@kofc11187.com
mailto:karl@karlshuster.com
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* No Assembly meeting at Seton 

2022/2023 Council 11187 Calendar (Tentative) 

        

July  August  September 

03 Knight's Mass  03 Membership Meeting - 7:00  04 Knight's Mass 

05 Business Meeting - 6:30  07 Knight's Mass  06 Business Meeting - 6:30 
13 Membership Meeting - 7:00  08-11 Festival Final Prep  14 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

20 Assembly Meeting  17 Assembly Meeting  21 Assembly Meeting 

26 Business Meeting - 6:30       

    School Starts  05 Labor Day 

04 Independence Day       

   12-14 Seton Festival    

   14 Car Show    

        
        

        

October  November  December 

02 Knight's Mass  01 Business Meeting - 6:30  04 Knight's Mass 

04 Business Meeting - 6:30  06 Knight's Mass  06 Business Meeting - 6:30 

12 Membership Meeting - 7:00  09 Membership Meeting - 7:00  14 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
19 Assembly Meeting  -  PAC  16 Assembly Meeting  21 Assembly Meeting 

        

      31 New Year's Eve 

10 Columbus Day  11 Veterans Day    

12 Council Anniversary  25 Thanksgiving  25 Christmas Day 

        

16 1st Pancake Breakfast  12/13 Cinnamon Roll Sales  18 3rd Pancake Breakfast w/ 

22/23 Cinnamon Roll Sales  20 2nd Pancake Breakfast   Santa 

29 Family Fun Festival       
        

        

January 2023  February  March 

01 Knight's Mass  05 Knight's Mass  05 Knight's Mass 

03 Business Meeting - 6:30  08 Membership Meeting - 7:00  08 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
11 Membership Meeting - 7:00  15 Assembly Meeting  15 Assembly Meeting 

18 Assembly Meeting  28 Business Meeting - 6:30    

31 Business Meeting - 6:30     17 St Patrick’s Day 

   14 Valentine's Day    

01 New Year's Day  20 President's Day  03 2nd Fish Fry 

16 MLK Birthday     10 3rd Fish Fry 

   22 Ash Wednesday  17 4th Fish Fry 

15 4th Pancake Breakfast     18 St. Patty's Party 

21/22 Cinnamon Roll Sales  11/12 Cinnamon Roll Sales  24 5th Fish Fry 

   19 5th Pancake Breakfast  31 6th Fish Fry 

   24 1st Fish Fry    

        

        

April  May   June 

02 Knight's Mass  02 Business Meeting - 6:30  04 Knight's Mass 

04 Business Meeting - 6:30  07 Knight's Mass  06 Business Meeting - 6:30 
12 Membership Meeting - 7:00  10 Membership Meeting - 7:00  14 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

19 Assembly Meeting  17 Assembly Meeting  21 Assembly Meeting 
        

15 Tax Day       

      14 Flag Day 

02 Palm Sunday  14 Mother's Day  18 Father's Day 

02-08 Holy Week  29 Memorial Day    

09 Easter       

   20 Wives’ Appreciation Dinner    

08 Easter Egg Hunt       

22 Blue Coats Dinner       
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Prayer Corner 

Comments or Articles  

Jesus Garcia 

Phone:  (6**) 256-9809 

Email:  jvlag3@charter.net 

Articles due by the 25th  

of each month 

Brothers in Need:  Al Kluczynski, Sandra Blamer, Kenneth Payne (RIP), Deacon Greg Waybright (RIP), Maureen 

Patterson, Carrie Ebert, Jeff Samborsky, Tricia Bliss, Doreen Pant, Timmy Robinson & family, Emmanuel Lee’s  

residence application, Carissa Sabelhaus, Sarah Rigsby, Shannon Cremons, Neil Ferguson, John Petersen, Lloyd Staffer, 

Allie Awbrey, Mike Armstrong, Mike Croyle, Rick Douglas, and Jeff & Mary Gardner’s daughter (RIP). 

Join Us 

August 2022 

03 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

07 Knight's Mass 

08-11 Festival Prep 

17 Assembly Meeting 

  

  

12-14 Seton Parish Festival 

14  Knight Cruise Car Show - 12-4:30 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

September 2022 

04 Knight's Mass 

06 Business Meeting - 6:30 

14 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

21 Assembly Meeting 

  

05 Labor Day 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Prospect Card 

2022/23 Council Officers 

Chaplain                                                      chaplain@kofc11187.com 

Fr. Leo Connolly (6**) 833-0482 

Grand Knight                                        grandknight@kofc11187.com 

Francis Wilamosky (6**) 561-1961 

Deputy Grand Knight                 deputygrandknight@kofc11187.com 

Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 868-8615 

Chancellor                                                chancellor@kofc11187.com 

Raymond Ganem (6**) 214-8037 

Advocate                                                     advocate@kofc11187.com 

Mark Decker (6**) 204-7701 

Financial Secretary                       financialsecretary@kofc11187.com 

Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 

Treasurer                                                     treasurer@kofc11187.com 

DJ Murphy (6**) 860-9488 

Recorder                                                      recorder@kofc11187.com 

Vince Pulles  (6**) 321-4395  

Warden                                                          warden@kofc11187.com 

Jeffrey Oconer (6**) 209-3190 

Inside Guard                                           insideguard@kofc11187.com 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

Outside Guard                                      outsideguard@kofc11187.com 

Kelly Sabelhaus (8*1*2) 346-9616 

3 Year Trustee                                              trustees@kofc11187.com 

Thom Laughery, PFN (6**) 837-3623 

2 Year Trustee  

Jesus Garcia, PGK, PFN (6**) 256-9809 

1 Year Trustee 

Wayne Patterson, PGK, PFN (6**) 833-0980 

Lecturer                                                        lecturer@kofc11187.com 

William Richards (6**) 905-1319 

Membership                                          membership@kofc11187.com 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

Publicity                                            publicrelations@kofc11187.com 

Francis Wilamosky (6**) 561-1961 

Technical Director                           technicaldirector@kofc11187.com 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

District Deputy                                                 ugotme2@icloud.com 

  

Field Agent                                                michael.dippold@kofc.org 

Mike Dippold (6**) 847-0649 

  

mailto:chaplain@kofc11187.com

